
 

 
Minutes 
SAF20-M3 
Minutes of the Health, Safety and Environment Committee held on Tuesday 15 September 2020 

Attendance 

Members: 
Neil Budworth, Ruth Casey (ab), Paul Conway (ab), Sandy Edwards, Alec Edworthy, Graham Howard, 
Chris LintonSan8C6n6 (O5Tc 0 Tw b))-5Sa 



 

Wellbeing



 

Changes to facilities 

40.15 A number of measures had been taken to ready the University’s buildings for the return of 
students and staff. Social distancing measures had been put in place, occupancy levels reduced, 
and cleaning increased at common touch points. Appropriate ventilation had been identified as 



 

the Health and Safety Service had gained expertise in the development of apps, such as the 
Lone Worker App and the Contractor Management System. Much of its training had been moved 
online which had resulted in training targets being met earlier than expected. The need to work 
closely with other parts of the University during the pandemic had resulted in stronger links with 
staff in imago, IT Services and the Timetabling Team. The new connections forged would be of 
mutual benefit moving forward.  

40.25  The LSU representative commended the Health and Safety Service on their achievements during 
the pandemic. LSU intended to align with the University’s practices in relation to Covid-19 and 
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